[image: image1.png]S\

University of East Anglia



[image: image4.jpg]





Update, April 2012 
Dear All,
Our most exciting news is that recruitment to the study has started - with five participants consenting to take part and the assessments completed, so only 195 to go!
Since the last newsletter in January, there has been some progress:
1. Research Assistant. Diane Bunn took up her post in February. Diane is a qualified nurse with a great deal of research experience in Norfolk with the Norfolk Arthritis Register (NOAR).  She has been involved in the final preparations for the study, including sourcing and ordering all the equipment required for the study assessments, and will also be studying for a PhD during her work on DRIE.

2. Study Name. We thought we should give the study a name to reflect the work that we are doing, hence ‘DRIE’ -Dehydration Recognition in our Elders – we hope you like it!
3. Ethics approval and amendment. The study received full approval in January, enabling us to ‘go live’ and start recruiting, which is great news.
We have just submitted an amendment to enable us to include some further examinations and questions which we think may be useful, but to offset this, we have also decided to exclude one of the more time-consuming examinations (bioelectrical impedance analysis or BIA).
4. Advisory Group. We would like to form a small number of advisory groups, who will be able to advise us on some of the practical aspects of the study. There will be groups for both Care Home staff and residents.  We are pleased to report that we have one of each so far, with the first meetings planned in May.
These groups will supplement the Steering Group Committee who meet 6 monthly and who are responsible for the management of the study as well as the underpinning science. Our next Steering Group meeting is Monday 9th July @ 12.30pm.
5. Recruitment. We recruited the first five participants in mid April, which was very enjoyable and also satisfying - being able to put into practice all that we have been planning and talking about. We have had meetings with 21 Care Homes, and set dates for when we will be working in each one, so we look forward to meeting you all again, as well as your residents and any family members who may be interested.
6. Study process. The study is running as a 7 stage process:
Stage 1, Information Day: After the introductory visit with the Care Home Manager, we are visiting each Care Home to meet with the staff, residents and their families, to talk about the study, provide information and answer any queries.
Stage 2, Invitation Day: Approximately 1 week later, we visit the Care Home again to invite the residents to take part in the study, assess whether they are able to provide their own informed consent, and to take consent if they are able and willing. For those residents who are not able to provide informed consent we write to the resident’s relative (‘consultee’) to ask whether they feel that the resident would have decided to participate at a time they were able to provide their own informed consent.

Stage 3, Interview Days: Approximately 2 weeks later we return to the Care Home to visit the residents who have consented, so that we can undertake the study interview and assessment.  This includes collecting some information from Care Home managers about the resident (which the resident or their consultee has consented to), meeting with the resident and taking a blood sample, asking for a urine sample, carrying out some physical tests and asking some questions.
Stage 4, 1 month call: One month later we will re-contact the Care Home to find out how the residents who were found to be dehydrated are doing.

Stage 5, year 1 check: A year after our first visit, we will re-visit the Care Home to catch up with the residents we have interviewed.  At this point we will ask the Care Home manager about their health, wellbeing and functional status (we take consent for this at baseline) and talk to the resident for about 10 minutes to find out how they are feeling – if they are happy to do so.

Stage 6, year 2 check: Two years after the first visit we will phone or visit and ask the Care Home manager about the residents health, wellbeing and functional status. We do not need to interview the residents at this point, but hope to drop in and say “hello”.

Stage 7, Feedback: (This may come before stage 6).  We will visit each Care Home to feed back the study results, and if we are successful in developing a method of detecting early stage dehydration, we will devise a training programme and offer this to care-home staff.
It is great to have DRIE up and running!  Thank you to you all for your help and support with setting up the study, and for your continuing help as we work with you over the next three years.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact us.
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Best wishes, Lee and Diane
Timetable of Meetings
	Care Home
	Information Day
	Invitation Day(s)
	Interview Day(s)

	Ellacombe
	Wednesday 7th March
	Friday 23rd March
	Thursday & Friday 12th & 13th April

	Hill Grove
	Monday 16th April
	Tuesday 24th April
	Tuesday & Wednesday 8th & 9th May

	Delph House
	Thursday 26th April

Open Day: 11.00am – 5.00pm

Staff meeting: 1.00pm

Residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm
	Thursday 3rd May
	Wednesday & Thursday 16th & 17th May

	The Beeches
	Tuesday 1st May
Open Afternoon: 1.00pm – 6.00pm
	Friday 11th May
	Monday & Tuesday 21st & 22nd May

	Alexander House
	Monday 14th May
Open Afternoon: 4.00pm – 8.00pm

Residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm
	Wednesday 30th May
	Wednesday & Thursday 13th & 14th June

	Bay Tree House 
	Tuesday 29th May
Open Day: 11.00am – 6.00pm

Residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm
	Tuesday & Wednesday 5th & 6th June
	Monday & Tuesday 18th & 19th June

	Furze Hill House
	Thursday 31st May
Open Afternoon: 1.00pm – 6.00pm

Residents & relatives meeting: 2.00pm
	Thursday 7th June
	Wednesday & Thursday 20th & 21st June

	Ailwyn Hall
	Monday 11th June
Open Day: 10.00am – 4.00pm

Staff Meeting: 10.00am

Residents & relatives meeting: 11.00am
	Monday 25th June
	Thursday & Friday 19th & 20th July

	Heathfield
	Tuesday 12th June
Open Day: 10.00am – 4.00pm
	Friday 22nd June 
	Wednesday to Friday 4th, 5th & 6th July

	Mountfields
	Wednesday 27th June
Open Day: 11.00am – 7.00pm
	Tuesday 3rd July
	Tuesday & Wednesday 24th & 25th July

	Iceni
	Tuesday 26th June

Open Day: 4.00pm – 6.00pm
Staff, residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm
	Tuesday 10th July
	Thursday & Friday 26th & 27th July

	Munhaven
	Monday 2nd July

Staff Meeting: 2.00pm

Residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm
	Wednesday 11th July
	Tuesday 31st July & Wednesday 1st August

	Broadacres
	Thursday 12th July
Open Day: 11.00am – 4.00pm
	Monday 30th July
	Thursday & Friday 9th & 10th August

	Feltwell Lodge
	Monday 23rd July
Open Afternoon: 2.00pm – 6.00pm

Staff, residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm
	Friday 3rd August
	Wednesday & Thursday 29th & 30th August

	Amberley Hall
	Thursday 2nd August
Open Day: 11.00am – 5.00pm

Residents & relatives meetings: 11.00am & 3.00pm
	Monday & Tuesday 6th & 7th August
	Monday & Tuesday 20th & 21st  August

	Aylsham Manor
	Wednesday 8th August
Open Day: 3.00pm – 7.00pm

Residents & relatives meeting: 4.00pm
	Thursday 16th August
	Thursday & Friday 6th & 7th September

	Broadlands
	Tuesday 14th August
Open Day: 10.30am – 5.00pm

Staff, residents & relatives meetings: 10.30am & 2.30pm
	Friday 17th August
	Friday 31st August & Tuesday 4th September

	Cedar House
	Tuesday 28th August
Open Day: 3.00pm – 7.00pm

Staff, residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm & 6.00pm
	Monday 3rd September
	Wednesday & Thursday 3rd & 4th October

	Austhorpe House
	Wednesday 5th September
Open Day: 2.00pm – 6.00pm

Staff meeting: 2.00pm

Residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm
	Wednesday 12th September 
	Wednesday & Thursday 26th & 27th September

	Necton Grange
	Thursday 20th September
Open Day: 2.00pm – 6.00pm

Staff meeting: 2.00pm

Residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm
	Friday 28th September
	Wednesday & Thursday 10th & 11th October

	Alexander Court
	Tuesday 25th September
Open Day: 2.00pm – 6.00pm

Staff meeting: 2.00pm

Residents & relatives meeting: 3.00pm
	Tuesday 2nd October
	Wednesday & Thursday 16th & 17th October
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